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November 16,2OL5

Ca lifornia Energy Commission

Public Hearing held at 38350 Sierra Highway

Palmdale CA

Our input regarding the changes to the proposed flex power plant at Challenger Way and Ave. M

My husband and I live at 6th Street East and Avenue L and will be directly influenced by this power plant

and everything associated with it. We have lived here since 1979 and are asking you to consider our
neighborhood and the affects this plant will have on our health and well-being.

Large jet powered turbines that are turned on at night when there is no wind will directly affect the
noise levels of our area, and subject us to the fumes that are discharged when the turbines are used.

Many more toxic fumes are now going to be released into our area if the solar field and steam
generated turbines are being eliminated, yet we understand that there is the possibility that the existing

air pollution credits might be approved without further mitigation to this project.

We are requesting noise mitigation through a wall or large landscaped berm, and pavement of the dirt
roads in our area to help mitigate the discharge of toxic fumes from the plant. The dust in the air will
only get worse with the increase in traffic caused by the building and maintenance of this project. We

understand there was talk of paving dirt roads in another area which will not be impacted by this plant,

and we ask this be changed to help those of us directly impacted.

We are concerned about the proposed changes to this plant and ask that the environmental damage to
our area being mitigated as much as possible. Thank you for your time.
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Stephen L. Brown

42745 5th Street East

Lancaster CA 93535

and Connie L. Brown
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